Owl Class Visit – 5th March 2020
Focus – Dimensions Topic Lesson

I joined Owl Class in the afternoon to experience a topic lesson using the new afternoon Dimensions curriculum which came into effect last term.
The current topic is Africa and subjects like Geography, History, RE, Science, Dance, Drama and Computing are all linked in to this theme.

As I walked in to the classroom the children were already energetically dancing to African music and waving home-made newspaper pom poms in the air. The music and video clip was from an episode of Blue Peter being played on the interactive white board. The children were asked to choreograph their own dance in pairs incorporating claps, stamps, jumps, hops and turns. The children were so enthusiastic and clearly embracing the activity. After 10 minutes or so of practice they took it in turns to demonstrate their dances. After each one, the other children put their hands up and said which type of movements they had seen. They all interpreted the dances differently giving it their own twist and the feedback was very complimentary from their peers.
I also looked at their books and Miss Walsh explained that as part of this unit ‘Come fly with me! Africa’ they had been learning and writing about the countries in Africa in particular Benin which is rich in history, the big 5 game animals and looking at how they move their bodies in the dance. The books were full of the children’s writing, photos, maps, drawings and information. 

Miss O’Brien showed me the curriculum handbook which explains there are 4 topics per year with 6 weeks per unit. So far, they have covered Law and Order and Rainforests.

After changing back into their uniforms and putting the tables and chairs back in place the children sat down to watch Newsround. The children can choose which news clips they want to watch. They chose why dogs have cold wet noses and some environmental news featuring Greta Thunberg and children being interviewed about their thoughts on climate change.  The class then had a discussion about climate change. I think this is such a good idea that the children can learn about and discuss important topical issues.
Thank you to Miss O’Brien and Mrs Walsh and the enthusiastic children for allowing me to share some time with you.
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